MARCIA A. LECLERC MAYOR TOWN OF EAST HARTFORD

Phone: 860 291-7380 Fax: 860 289-0831

Tast Hartford, Connecticut 06108

ENGINEERING DIVISION

VIA: CERTIFIED MAIL

June 28, 2017

Goodwin College, Inc. One Riverside Drive East Hartford, CT 06118

Re: Inland Wetland – Environment Commission Application Stormwater Pipe Relocation 125 Riverside Dr

East Hartford, CT

Dear Mr. Harrell,

This letter is to notify you that at the June 27, 2017 meeting of the Inland-Wetlands-Environment Commission of the Town of East Hartford, the Commission has approved the following:

 Approved File #2017-008 Application of Goodwin College to conduct a regulated activity in the inland wetlands and inland wetland upland review areas in conjunction with a storm drainage pipe relocation project at 125 Riverside Drive.

The permit was granted with the following conditions:

- 1. The permit is non-transferable without the written consent of the Town of East Hartford Inland Wetlands Environment Commission.
- 2. Soil sedimentation and erosion controls acceptable to the Town Engineer are to be maintained at all times.
- 3. All work in the Inland Wetlands and/or Inland Wetland Upland Review Area shall be commenced within five (5) years from the effective date. The activity shall be completed within one (1) year from the commencement of the activity.

4. Written notice shall be submitted to the Town Engineer 48 hours prior to the starting date of the approved activity.

- 5. In evaluating this application, the Inland Wetlands Environment Commission has relied on information provided by the applicant, and if such information subsequently proves to be false, deceptive, incomplete and/or inaccurate, this permit shall be modified, suspended, or revoked.
- 6. Approval is granted based on the maps submitted with the application with plans dated May 8, 2017 as revised to June 7, 2017

- 7. Final plans are to bear the original signature and original seal of the Professional Engineer and/or Land Surveyor licensed in the state of Connecticut who is responsible for the work.
- 8. Currently proposed Water Quality Measures may not be acceptable to the Town. Should the Town reject the proposal at some point in the future, the applicant may have to return to the Wetlands Commission with a new proposal.

Sincerely,

M. Denise Horan, P.E.

Town Engineer

Designated Agent for the Inland

Wetlands-Environment Commission

mentifor.

Copy to: Jeffrey Cormier, Town Planner

Greg Grew, Director of Inspections & Permits